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Another Annual Parish Meeting has come and gone. We did it a little differently this year, and so far the feed-

back has been quite good. Instead of having each person read their reports, we asked people to submit their 

reports early, then printed them and handed them out at the meeting. We also held the meeting at 10 am, 

concurrent with a coffee hour. The 8:30 Service folks could stay a little late, and the 11:00 Service folks could 

come a little early. Instead of having the meeting in the church, we had it in Richardson Hall. People could 

have their coffee and cookies during the meeting, which everyone appreciated. Bill Lindsey, our outgoing 

Senior Warden, caught us up on the 2011 HVAC (heat, ventilation, and air conditioning) project. Short ver-

sion: 99% done, with just a few teething problems to correct. Well done! Three new members of the Vestry 

were elected: Patrick Evelyn, Bill O’Keefe, and Mark Whidden. Welcome to the class of 2015! Bill Lindsey and 

Denise Fazio completed their three-year terms of service on the Vestry. Stuart Burnett took off his Vestry hat 

once more, having fulfilled an unexpired term, but continues as Treasurer. Thanks to all three of you for all 

your work over this past year. The new members were commissioned at the Services on January 15.  
 

  The first meeting of the Vestry was, as always, a long one. The financial report for December 2011 was ac-

cepted, and the budget for 2012 was approved. Rod Molina was elected Senior Warden, and Tony Wood was 

elected Junior Warden. Stuart Burnett was re-elected as Treasurer while Mark Whidden was re-elected as As-

sistant Treasurer. Ann Bradshaw was elected Register, and Bill O’Keefe was re-elected Chair of the Clopton 

Scholarship Committee. David Swynford, Lisa Guthrie, and Bruce Lange were named as the Finance Com-

mittee. Finally, the date of the Vestry retreat was set as February 4, at St. John’s, West Point.  
 

  The two months ahead mark the end of Epiphany and the beginning of Lent. On Friday, February 3, we’ll 

have a Chili Cook-off at 6 pm, followed by Family Game Night at 7 pm. The annual Sweetheart Breakfast will 

be on Sunday, February 12 between the two Services. And as usual, Shrove Tuesday pancakes will be the last 

celebration of the season: February 21 at 6 pm. Ash Wednesday, February 22, marks the beginning of Lent, 

with the Liturgy of the Day observed at 7 pm.  
 

  In the cold and damp of this winter season, let us not forget those whose houses – if they have them – are 

not as warm as ours, and those whose tables are not quite as adequately set. In this season when politics 

seems to consume us, let us resolve to “agree to disagree.” Our allegiance is to Jesus Christ, our Lord and 

Savior, not to our political parties or persuasions, none of whom may speak for God. As the subtitle of Jim 

Wallis’ 2005 book GOD’S POLITICS: A NEW VISION FOR FAITH AND POLITICS IN AMERICA has it, “God is not a 

Republican or a Democrat.” Let us resolve to pray for our country, to pray for the candidates, but also let us 

resolve to pray for each other, even those – or especially those – with whom we disagree. 
 

Faithfully,  

          ctâÄ †        
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St. Peter’s Parish Church 
The Very Reverend Dr. S. Paul Rowles, rector  
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Rod Molina (932.3990) 
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Adriane Marshall, EYC Advisor 

Carol Nelms, Church School Superintendent 

2012 Vestry2012 Vestry2012 Vestry2012 Vestry    
 
 

From the Editor 
 

Words cannot express my utmost appreciation to 
Julie Vaisvil for her countless hours dedicated to 
THE KEYS over many, many years. Her volunteer 
role as Co-editor certainly provided me with top-
notch assistance on the church newsletter and a won-
derful friendship as well. As readers and contributors 
of THE KEYS, please extend your appreciation to 
Julie when you see her. Thank you!  
 

  This creates an opportunity for someone who has 
experience with Microsoft Publisher and is familiar 
with St. Peter’s agenda to volunteer about fifteen 
hours per issue to assist with layout and editing of 
the newsletter. If you are interested, please let Fr. 
Paul or me know.  
 

 ~ Sherri Hardiman Photo by Fr. Paul 

The 2012 Vestry held its first meeting on Monday, 

January 16. The following annual elections and ap-
pointments were made: 
 

• Rod Molina, Senior Warden 

• Tony Wood, Junior Warden 

• Ann Bradshaw, Register 

• Stuart Burnett, Treasurer 

• Mark Whidden, Assistant Treasurer 

• Rod Molina, Region IX Vestry Representative 

• Bill O’Keefe, Clopton Scholarship Committee Chair 

• Lisa Guthrie, Bruce Lange, and David Swynford, 

Finance Committee 
 

  Welcome to our newly elected Class of 2015 Vestry 
members: Patrick Evelyn, Bill O’Keefe, and Mark Whid-

den. Your willingness to serve is appreciated very 

much by everyone at St. Peter’s Parish Church. 
 

  Also, thank you so much to our outgoing Class of 

2011 Vestry members: Bill Lindsey, Denise Fazio, and 

Stuart Burnett. Thank you all for your time and hard 
work!  
 

  Finally, commission assignments will be made at the 

Vestry Retreat on February 4. 
 

     ~ Sherri Hardiman 

Daylight Saving Time  
Begins 

March 11! 
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         Children's Choir 

Below is the Children’s Choir practice 
schedule for the remainder of this 
Church School year. Please note that the 
children will sing on Easter Day, April 8, 
at 11 am and Youth Sunday, May 20, at 10 am. 
 

February 2 and February 19 
March 4 and March 18 
April 1, April 8 (sing), and April 22 
May 6 and May 20 (sing) 
 

  All practices will be held at 10:30 am.  Please en-
courage your child to listen to the CD to learn the 
words to the songs! 
 

   ~ Hawthorne Davis, Jennifer Ezzell, Joyce Molina,                           
and Carol Nelms  

Christian EducationChristian EducationChristian EducationChristian Education    

Church School News 
Many thanks to all of the children who participated in 
our yearly Christmas Pageant! As always, it was a 
memorable event. We now turn our attention to Lent. 
During the weeks leading to Palm Sunday, the chil-
dren will be preparing for the Annual Lenten Art/Bake 
Sale. This sale will be held Sunday, April 1, at 10 am 
in the Parish House foyer. We will announce in the 
coming weeks where the proceeds from this sale will 
go. We hope to have good attendance each week as 
we prepare for this special event! 
  

  Please note that there will be no Church School on 
February 12 (Sweetheart Breakfast) and April 8 
(Easter Day). 
 

  Looking ahead, please mark your calendars for 
Youth Sunday on Sunday, May 20, at 10 am. 
 

  ~ Carol Nelms, Church School Superintendent 

WorshipWorshipWorshipWorship    

   Altar Guild Highlights 

Clove-studded fruit, pine-scented garland, fresh wreaths, and iron fire baskets all came together to make St. 
Peter's a vision of colonial Christmas celebration and worship. This could not be done without the help of so 
many people who spent the better half of a Saturday in December transforming our sanctuary into its Christ-
mas splendor. We were very fortunate to have Doug Meyer, Brett Marshall and Peter Carlson, who took care 
of the high tasks and tolerated our "Oh, move it just a little to the right..." more times than I can say. The east 

window was decorated by Susan Cheyne and Barb McKinney. The large wreath and the Advent wreath were gifts from Jayne 
Thomas Pinelli. Corinne Dorsey donated all of the beautiful pine roping again this year and helped with the window decorations. 

Other helpers were Kendall Hatley, Sally Smith, Shirley Meyer, Cynthia Rowles, and Waverly Marshall. 

  Thank you to the Resource Committee for donating the lovely wreaths for the front doors of the church. Special thanks also 
goes to Jimmy Christian who provided most of the greenery that was used, and to others who donated greenery. Finally, thanks 

to Major Mansfield, the colonial fire baskets were enjoyed again this Christmas season.  

  Looking ahead to Easter, we will need volunteers to help with the decorating on Saturday, April 7. Later, the sign up sheets 
will be available in the church and the Parish House foyer for those who wish to purchase Easter flowers IN THANKSGIVING 

FOR, IN LOVING MEMORY OF, or IN LOVING HONOR OF loved ones. 

  Thanks again to everyone who makes my job much easier. I could not do it without your help.

    ~ Kim McLean, Altar Guild Chair 

SAVE THE DATE – Vacation Bible School 2012 
 

Summer might seem so far away when we look to the frosted window panes and bundle up in the blustery cold 

of winter. However, to your VBS planners, it is just around the corner. We are thinking of water balloon 

fights in the searing heat and children running around in flip flops begging to be the first ones in Richardson 

Hall. Mark your calendars for Monday, July 30 through Friday, August 3 and save the dates for Vacation Bi-

ble School at St. Peter’s! 
                   ~ Carrie Evelyn, VBS Director 

   Photos by Corinne Dorsey 
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OutreachOutreachOutreachOutreach    

 

 Matthew’s Haven   

Matthew’s Haven would like to express our sincere gratitude for the contributions and sponsorships of 

children for our Give a Child a Christmas event. Our St. Peters family sponsored the majority of the 
children this year. In addition to the gifts, we were able to provide gift cards to each of our families. A 

special thank you to Jayne and George Pinelli for graciously donating Food Lion gift cards for the fami-

lies. Overall, 72 children ‘s wish lists materialized for them this Christmas!  Thank you so much! 
         ~ Catherine Pierce 

 

Souper Bowl of Caring 
 
On Sunday February 5, 140 million Americans will tune into the Super Bowl football game, our nation’s largest 
sporting event. There will be food and fun for many people watching the game. At the same time, there will be peo-
ple struggling to feed themselves and their families for the day. The Souper Bowl of Caring is a national movement 
started by youth to combat this hunger. 
 

  The EYC youth will be at the church doors before and after the services on February 5 to collect for Souper Bowl! 
Please consider donating or bringing a non-perishable food item to donate.  The collection will be donated directly 
to the New Kent Food Bank.  To help out at this time of the year when food stores are typically low, we will be col-
lecting non-perishable items throughout the month of February.  Please consider donating to someone who might 
otherwise go without. 
 

  ~ Adriane Marshall, EYC Advisor  

Louise Miller Clopton and  
William Boyd Clopton  
Memorial Scholarship 

 

William B. Clopton established a scholarship fund at St. Peter’s Parish Church as a memorial to his wife, Louise 
Miller Clopton, and his son, William Boyd Clopton. Grants from the fund are made to graduating seniors from New 

Kent High School or graduating seniors who are active members of St. Peter’s.  

 Each year, up to $4,000 in scholarships are administered by St. Peter’s and awarded to students who demonstrate 
strong moral character, religious involvement, community service, motivation, academic success, and financial need. 

The scholarship award is for one year only. 

 Again this year, we are announcing this scholarship opportunity to our community. The application deadline is 

April 1, 2012. Applications are available from New Kent High School and St. Peter’s.  

 ~ Clopton Scholarship Committee 
                Bill O’Keefe, Chair  
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Outreach Outreach Outreach Outreach continued    

SAVE THE DATE – Golf Tournament 
 

Planning has begun for the 11th An-
nual St. Peter’s Golf Tournament 
on Friday, May 11. More details will 
be shared in the April/May issue of 
THE KEYS. Please reserve this date for a day of 
golf and fellowship! 
 

 ~ May O’Leary, Chair 

Parish LifeParish LifeParish LifeParish Life    

2012 Youth Mission Trip 

This year the Youth Mission trip will be coordi-
nated through TEAMeffort to North Topsail, 
North Carolina. While there, we will be working 
in the community with hands-on projects such as 
painting, building wheelchair ramps, and per-
forming other basic repairs to show the love of 
Christ to those community members in need.  
 

  We will be on site July 22 through July 28, with 
16 youth and four adults in attendance.  This is a 
new adventure for us and we are excited to be 
going somewhere totally different!  
 

 ~ Adriane Marshall 

Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper 
 

To support the 2012 Youth Mission Trip, the 

youth will be hosting a Pancake Supper on 

Tuesday, February 21, at 6 pm. Supper will 

include all you can eat pancakes, bacon, sau-

sage, juice, and milk.  
 

  The cost is $10 per person or $25 per family. 

Children under 5 may eat for free.  Please sign 

up on the designated sheet in the Parish House 

foyer. ‘Hope to see you there! 
 

    ~ Adriane Marshall, EYC Advisor 

Martha's Gift Shoppe 
 

The Resource and Development Committee has a 
new item for sale. After many years of searching, 
we have finally found an artist, Dana Masters, who 
could produce a miniature pewter replica of St. Pe-
ter's. Actually, Dana is a local pewter sculptor from 
our own back yard. Since meeting with us last 
spring, her efforts and talent to transform our initial 
concept have been amazing. First, Dana visited St. 
Peter’s to photograph and measure the church. 
Then she sculpted (and tweaked, and tweaked, and 
tweaked) a wax mold that would be used for a plas-
tic master mold. That mold became the master for 
yet another mold for the pewter. We are very proud 
of the final result—an exact replica of our church! 
This special keepsake is for sale in Martha's Gift 
Shoppe for only $30. 
 

  We also have plans for a special addition for the 

Meditation Garden in the spring. Details will follow 

in the next issue of THE KEYS. 
 

  Thanks to everyone for your ongoing support. 

Please check out our various “church window” note 

cards designed by several of our members. They 

are great for both thank you notes and gifts. Re-

member us for Valentine's Day!  
 

 ~ Lindy Brammer and Peg Noctor 

                Co-chairs, Resource & Development  

Lenten Devotional Booklets 
 

2012 LENTEN MEDITATIONS, de-
votional booklets provided by 
Episcopal Relief & Development, 
have been ordered for parishion-
ers to use this Lenten  season. 
 

  These booklets will be available Ash Wednes-
day, February 22, at the 7 pm service and again 
on Sunday, February 26. There are enough cop-
ies for each family to have one.   
 

 ~ Sherri Hardiman, Parish Administrator 
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The Rector’s Cross 

 

The Rector’s Cross was an award established two years ago to recognize indi-
viduals for outstanding contributions to the work of St. Peter’s Parish Church. 
Sometimes that work has been very visible, and sometimes it’s been behind 
the scenes. This year we recognized two people for their dedication and hard 
work in two very different areas. 

 

  Ken Rubert was one who saw a need and stepped forward. When our hydronic HVAC system 

failed in the early part of the year, he realized that he could handle the contracting and supervisory 
duties himself, rather than hiring an outside engineering firm. The process took the better part of a 
year, mostly due to the complexity of the system and the restrictions of working with an historic 
structure whose appearance could not be altered. Assisted by a number of people, most notably 
Tony Wood and Major Mansfield, a new propane-fueled two-boiler high efficiency system was in-
stalled, the old 1,000 gallon oil tank was removed and a new propane tank installed, the under-
ground hydronic loop to the church was replaced (with provisions for future maintenance and/or 
upgrades), a new on-demand hot water heater was installed and the old 80-gallon electric water 
heater was removed, new programmable thermostats were installed, a large amount of debris was 
removed from the boiler room, the floor was painted with an epoxy coating, electrical systems were 
upgraded and repaired, and plumbing issues were corrected – the list is far too long to reprint here. 
The end result was that we have a system that should last us for fifty years (assuming it’s properly 
maintained) and should be vastly more energy-efficient than our old oil-fired system. He also saved 
us, conservatively speaking, over $50,000.00 by doing the engineering, contracting, and supervisory 
work himself. 
 

  Kim McLean assumed the duties of Chair of the Altar Guild in 2007 when Roberta Luce, her 

predecessor, retired. Roberta served for many years in that capacity, first working with and then 
succeeding her mother-in-law, Salena Kirk, who had filled that role for many years before Roberta 
took over. Salena’s service dates at least to the very early 1950s. In fact, almost no one in St. Peter’s 
can remember a time before Selena led the Altar Guild, meaning that between the two of them, they 
led the Altar Guild for almost sixty years at least! It is very difficult to follow someone – or in this 
case two “someones” – who have done something like that for so long. But Kim stepped into those 
shoes and has led the Altar Guild quite well these past four years. Perhaps her greatest accomplish-
ment has been a total revision of the ALTAR GUILD HANDBOOK. She has also coordinated the work of 
the various Altar Guild teams, conducted training events, recruited new members, and rearranged 
the teams when people have come and gone. Kim has worked closely with the Rector to coordinate 
special services, replace linens and altar hangings as needed, and insure all the necessary supplies 
are in place. For her part, she is quite grateful for all those who are part of the Altar Guild, and ap-
preciates all the time and effort the team members put into their duties. It is a rewarding duty, she 
feels, and she encourages others to join her in this important work.     
          ~ Fr. Paul 

Parish Life Parish Life Parish Life Parish Life continued    
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FellowshipFellowshipFellowshipFellowship    

Sweetheart Breakfast 

The Fellowship Committee will 
sponsor a Sweetheart Break-
fast on Sunday, February 12, 
from 9:45 - 10:45 am. Partici-
pants will be served by the 
men of St. Peter’s. 

 Everyone is invited to enjoy 
our breakfast buffet! Come out 
and enjoy fellowship and have 
some great fun, just in time for 
St. Valentine's Day. 

        ~ The Fellowship Committee 

Pastoral Care Needs Your Help 
 

An important part of the Pastoral Care ministry is keeping in touch with the extended St. Peter’s family. If your 
child is a young adult, lives away from home, and is a member of St. Peter’s, please let us know his or her current 
address. We want to remember our young people, especially on their birthdays. You can contact Sherri Hardiman, 
parish administrator, at 932-4846, or Nancy Goodman at 932-3609. 
 

  If your child is in college, we want to keep in touch with them as well. Please contact Jessica Evelyn at 932-9844 
or Nancy Goodman to provide an address. 
 

  As we begin a new year, we also want to update the service members list. These are active duty service members 
whether they are serving overseas or stateside. Please review the list included in this issue of THE KEYS. If any-
one needs to be added or deleted, please contact Sherri Hardiman or Nancy Goodman. If you know additional in-
formation about the service member, such as the branch of service or where they are stationed, please let us know. 
 

 ~ Nancy Goodman, Vestry  Representative 

Pastoral CarePastoral CarePastoral CarePastoral Care    

Winter Fellowship  
Chili Cook-off & Family Game Night    
 

Join us Friday, February 3 in Richardson Hall. 
The fun will start at 6 pm with the chili cook-off. 
The competition is heating up, with the number 
of contestants up to ten! You will sample all 
chilies and then vote for your favorite. There 
will be crackers, cornbread, and homemade 
rolls to go along with the chili as well.  
 

  At 7 pm we’ll start the games. There will be a 
variety of games for small and large groups as 
well as bridge. This is going to be a fun-filled 
evening you will not want to miss! At this time, 
no nursery is planned. 
 

  Let us know you plan to attend by signing up 
on the sheet posted in the Parish House foyer. 
Please contact May O’Leary (909-3535), Joyce 
Molina (932-3990), or Kendall Hatley (932-
3854) with any questions.   
 

~ The Fellowship Committee 
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From the Parish RegisterFrom the Parish RegisterFrom the Parish RegisterFrom the Parish Register  
 

Baptisms – November 6, 2011 

  Danica Ava Kornreich 

  Casey Courthope Lawton 

  Maren Cabell Lawton 

  Zoe Shalom Porter 

  Haley Ann Porter 

  Miranda Lee Porter 

  Robert Michael (Bobby) Best 

  Christine Elizabeth Best 

  Jason Andrew Best 

Baptisms – January 8, 2012 

  Meade Thomas Ashford 

  Autumn Elaine Davis 

Transfer In 

  Margaret Root Best, from Christ Episcopal Church,                                  

 Ansonia, CT 

Transfer Out 

  Donna Christian Harper Crews to Elko Union Church,        

 Sandston, VA 

Marriage 

  Sarah Marie Harris and Charles Robert (Charlie)                                                                                    

   Detruit, October 22, 2011 

Burial Offices 

  Mary Lou Snyder, September 24, 2011 
  Sarah Lindsey Gupta, November 12, 2011 

St. Peter’s Parish Church,  
 

We want to thank all of you for your kindness 
and generosity hosting an absolutely beautiful 
memorial service in honor of Mary Lou. 
 

 We appreciate all of your efforts, the recep-
tion, food, and refreshments. 
 

     ~ The Whitehead & Snyder family 

St. Peter’s Church family & friends,  
 

The families of Sarah E. Lindsey Gupta  
would like to extend a heartfelt thank you for 
all the loving support St. Peter’s has extended 
to us, both during the course of Sarah’s illness 
and especially at the time of our grief.   
 

 We were particularly grateful for the beauti-
ful sharing of fellowship and love at the out-
standing reception following the service. 
 

    ~  Bill & Kathy and Lori & David 

aÉàxá Éy ZÜtà|àâwxaÉàxá Éy ZÜtà|àâwxaÉàxá Éy ZÜtà|àâwxaÉàxá Éy ZÜtà|àâwx    

THE KEYS Update 
 

Since the May 2011 issue, St. Peter’s Parish Church THE KEYS has been accessible only online at our website 

www.stpetersnewkent.org. Each month, you have received an e-mail link to the newest issue of THE KEYS as soon 

as it is posted to the website. All issues beginning with February 2010 are accessible there.  

  If you have trouble in opening the electronic file, please update your version of Adobe Acrobat Reader on your 

computer. 

  Do you or someone you know still need to sign up? To receive this monthly link and all other e-mails sent from St. 

Peter’s Parish Church, please go to the St. Peter’s website, scroll to the bottom of the page, and click on the link “Join 

Our Email List” at the bottom of our homepage. 

  Exceptions will be made only for parishioners with no internet or computer access. Please notify the church office 

if this is the case. There will continue to be a few printed copies available in the Parish House foyer for St. Peter’s 

visitors and guests.  

  New in 2012, THE KEYS will be combined bi-monthly issues. Be sure to think two months ahead when planning 

your newsletter submissions. All articles and pictures must be submitted to Sherri at stpeters.admin1@gmail.com. 

Thank you. 

  ~ The Communications Team                                                                         
                 Sherri Hardiman, Joyce and Rod Molina, Paul Rowles, and Julie Vaisvil 
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February 2012 Rota 
 

Note:  If you are unable to serve when scheduled, please find a replacement and notify the office.  Thanks! 
       

Date  February 5, 2012 February 12, 2012 February 19, 2012 February 26, 2012  

Service Type  HE II @ 8:30 & 11  HE II @ 8:30 & 11 HE II @ 8:30 & 11 HE I @ 8:30 & 11  

Propers  5 Epiphany 6 Epiphany Last Epiphany Lent 1  

       

Vestry Greeters    8:30 Volunteer Volunteer Volunteer Volunteer  

  11 Padgette Evelyn Padgette Evelyn Padgette Evelyn Padgette Evelyn  

       

Acolytes   8:30 Kelly Gellings Austin Pierce Miriam Ackley Kelly Gellings  

  11 Philipp von Hitritz Chris McKinney Madie Miles Wil Miles  

                  Cameron Fazio Lilly Tyson Caroline Nelms Torun Carlson  

                                 Christine Best Clayton Evelyn Zach Quimby Gunnar Carlson  

  Jason Best Cameron Fazio Zoe Porter Jack Swynford  

       

Peter's Heralds     11 Lydia Danielson Trevor Evelyn Grant Stanley Lydia Danielson  

       

Chalicers  8:30 Brett Marshall Larry Gallaher Brett Marshall Adriane Marshall  

  11 Bruce Lange Bobby Nelms Stuart Burnett Margie Harrison  

                    

Lectors 8:30 Miriam Ackley Adriane Marshall Brett Marshall Patty Peterson  

  11 Chris McKinney Bobby Nelms Bruce Lange Steve von Hitritz  

                      

Intercessors  8:30 Jon Ackley Larry Gallaher Kathy Lindsey Lisa Guthrie  

  11 Barb McKinney Barb McKinney Steve Miles David Swynford  

              

Sidesmen 8:30 Bill Lindsey Craig Pierce Jon Ackley Bill O’Keefe  

    11 Stuart Burnett Lee Tyson Neil Quimby Linwood Gregory  

              Jeff Fazio Susan Cheyne Ralph Ashton Steve Miles  

       

Oblationers 8:30 Joyce & Rod Molina Peg & Jim Noctor Norma & Tony Lewis Sandra & Brian Gellings  

       

   11  Jean & Major Mansfield Vicki & John Reus Cindy & Marvin Smith Carolie & Bob Kay   

       

Nursery                  11 Emily Anne Evelyn Karen Moore Kim von Hitritz Stacey Wood  

       

       

Altar Guild Group  II, Jay Francisco III, Cyndi Burnett IV, Betty Curling V, Kim McLean  

       

Hangings  Green Green Green Purple  

       

Garden Guild Group  1, Jayne Thomas Pinelli 2, Carol Nelms 3, Sally Smith 4, Carrie Evelyn  

       

Altar Flowers     Only greens; no flowers  

       

Coffee   Sweetheart Breakfast    

   Sponsored by Fellowship    

                                   ~ Special Service ~                                                                                                                                                                                                          

                   Ash Wednesday—February 22,  7 pm 
 

Acolyte                            Nancy Goodman 

       

Chalicer Larry Gallaher      

       

Lector Larry Gallaher      

       

Intercessor Larry Gallaher      

       

Sidesman Major Mansfield      

       

Oblationers Jean Mansfield      

 Cynthia Rowles      
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March 2012 Rota 
 

Note:  If you are unable to serve when scheduled, please find a replacement and notify the office.  Thanks! 
       

Date  March 4, 2012 March 11, 2012 March 18, 2012 March 25, 2012 April 1, 2012 

Service Type  HE I @ 8:30 & 11  HE I @ 8:30 & 11 HE I @ 8:30 & 11 HE II@ 8:30 & 11 HE I @ 8:30 & 11 

Propers  Lent 2 Lent  3 Lent 4 Lent 5 Palm Sunday 

       

       

Vestry Greeters    8:30 Mark Whidden Mark Whidden Mark Whidden Mark Whidden Rod Molina 

  11 Volunteer Volunteer Volunteer Volunteer Volunteer 

       

Acolytes   8:30 Jon Gellings Catherine Peterson Miriam Ackley Nancy Goodman Austin Pierce 

  11 Philipp von Hitritz Caroline Nelms Wil Miles Chris McKinney Madie Miles 

                  Cameron Fazio Lilly Tyson Zach Quimby Philipp von Hitritz Torun Carlson 

                                 Christine Best Clayton Evelyn Zoe Porter Cameron Fazio Gunnar Carlson 

  Jason Best Jack Swynford Christine Best Jason Best Jack Swynford 

       

Peter's Heralds     11 Trevor Evelyn Trevor Evelyn Grant Stanley Lydia Danielson Grant Stanley 

       

Chalicers  8:30 Brett Marshall Norm Valor Adriane Marshall Brett Marshall Larry Gallaher 

  11 Lee Tyson Bruce Lange Stuart Burnett Margie Harrison Steve Miles 

                    

Lectors 8:30 Joyce Peterson Norm Valor Ray O’Leary Any Patterson TBA—Stuart assigns 

  11 David Swynford Jane Bahr Stuart Burnett Linwood Gregory TBA—Stuart assigns 

                      

Intercessors  8:30 Brett Marshall N/A—Great Litany Patty Peterson N/A—Great Litany Larry Gallaher 

  11 N/A—Great Litany Cindy Greer N/A—Great Litany Barb McKinney Stuart Burnett 

              

Sidesmen 8:30 Brian Gellings Steve Peterson Jon Ackley Tony Lewis Rod Molina 

    11 Lee Brammer Thomas Evelyn Marvin Smith Chuck Evelyn Patrick Evelyn 

              Ralph Ashton Tom Evelyn John Reus Linwood Gregory Doug Begeal 

       

Oblationers 8:30 Traci & Peter Carlson Edna Christian Kendall Hatley Joyce & Steve Peterson May & Ray O’Leary 

   Karen Moore Lisa Guthrie   

       

   11  Carrie & Thomas Evelyn 
Susan Cheyne & Lee 
Tyson 

Lindy & Lee Brammer Denise & Jeff Fazio Sally Smith 

      Barb McKinney 

       

Nursery                  11 Cristi Lawton Kristin & David Swynford Emily Anne Evelyn Karen Moore Kim von Hitritz 

       

       

Altar Guild Group  Group VI, TBA Group I, Edna Christian Group II, Jay Francisco Group III, Cyndi Burnett Group IV, Betty Curling 

       

Hangings  Purple Purple Purple Purple Purple 

       

Garden Guild Group  1, Jayne Thomas Pinelli 2, Carol Nelms 3, Sally Smith 4, Carrie Evelyn 1, Jayne Thomas Pinelli 

       

Altar Flowers  Only greens; no flowers Only greens; no flowers Only greens; no flowers Only greens; no flowers Palms 

       

Coffee   Joyce Molina    

       

 

Remembering Those Serving Our Country ~ Near and Far 

 

  Edward Allen Justin Gallaher Christopher Kopf Carson Tyson  

  Charles Bowery Julio Gonzalez, Jr. T. J. Lowe Andrew Walker  

  Zachary Crawford Sam Guinn Christopher Minter Brent Wolfe, II  

   Phillip Harrell Christopher Quarles   
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Anniversary Blessings Anniversary Blessings Anniversary Blessings Anniversary Blessings  
      February 23  Major & Jean Mansfield 
   March     28   Hawthorne & Loretta Davis 
                          29   Bob & Karen Carraway 

♪♫ 

♪♫ 

 1 Peter Carlson 
 7 Allison Reus 
 7 Clayton Evelyn 
 10 Janet Gallaher 
 13 Kim Isringhausen 
 14 Carrie Evelyn 
 15 Jennifer Ezzell 
 15 Wayne Kulig 
 15 Mason King 
 17 Catherine Stanley 
 17 Rod Molina 
 17 Margaret Best 
 20 Alissa Gallaher 
 20 Parker Wood 
 20 Marty Eagle 
 22 Cynthia Greer 
 22 Kaleigh Rae 
 23 Karen Lange 
 26 Lori Lindsey White 
 26 Craig Garbett 
 27 Helen Smith 
 27 Peg Noctor 
 27 Julian Lipscomb 
 27 Brett Marshall 
 28 Wayne Wagner 

We Ask Your Prayers For Those  in 

our parish family who are sick:    
Lawrence Christian, Bob Carraway, Rollin Rosser, Jim 
Douglass, and Sue Caldwell,  

...and all others known and unknown. 

Maria Nellie Bruce, mother of Sam Bruce; 

Eric Valor, son of Norm Valor;  

Steven Harrell, son of Sue Caldwell; 

Karen Dedomenico, cousin of Doug Begeal; 

Sharon Hulsing, former parishioner; 
Danny Crews, father of Kaitlyn and Kasey Crews; 

Kathryn & Willie Callis, parents of Mava Miles; 

Sandra Griffith, friend of Fred Bahr; 

Christine Mattox, friend of Patrick & Jessica Evelyn; 

Jimmy Jones, friend of Kendall Hatley; 

Barbara Felts, sister of Major Mansfield; 

Tiffany Strath, friend of Kim McLean and Adriane 

Marshall; 

Dante Plange, friend of Major Mansfield; 

Benny Morris, grandpa of Lilly Tyson; 

Susie Tillie, friend of the Vaisvil family; 

Shirley Francisco, mother of Jay Francisco; 

Wilma Pye, sister-in-law of Sally Smith; 

Candace Barefoot, friend of Kim McLean; 

Linda Fischer, aunt of Traci Carlson; 

Susan O’Rourke, neighbor of Pete & Traci Carlson; 

George Slemp, neighbor of Pete & Traci Carlson; 

George Lawter, friend of Kendall, Jaynie, Jayne, 

Margie, and Cindy; 

Jay Morrow, relative of Ginny Morrow. 

Give them courage and hope  

in their troubles and bring them 

the joy of your salvation. 

 1 Sarah Uzel 
 1 Meade Thomas Ashford 
 3 Marian Davis 
 4 Emily Anne Evelyn 
 7 Connor O’Leary 
 8 Steve Miles 
 9 Ema Allen 
 12 Edna Christian 
 12 Traci Carlson 
 13 Andrew Smith 
 13 Edward Allen, III 
 13 Carole Harrison Miles 
 13 Jennifer Garbett 
 15 Carol Nelms 
 15 Chrissy McLean 
 16 Olivia Allen 
 16 Zoe Doucet 
 22 Liam Scott Holloway 
 23 Luke Cannon Whitlock 
 24 Ashley Brammer 
 25 Isaac Barber 
 25 Jill Bradford 
 26 Matt Harris 
 26 Elizabeth Seabolt 
 26 Grace Lange Kopf 
 26 Gunner Ian Gregory 
 28 Lily Brame 
 

♪♫ 

♪♫
 

♪♫
 

March BirthdaysMarch BirthdaysMarch BirthdaysMarch Birthdays    

February BirthdaysFebruary BirthdaysFebruary BirthdaysFebruary Birthdays    
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ST. PETER'S PARISH CHURCH 

Episcopal Diocese of Virginia 

8400 St. Peter's Lane 

 New Kent, Virginia 23124-9633 

 

 

Upcoming St. Peter’s Events To NoteUpcoming St. Peter’s Events To NoteUpcoming St. Peter’s Events To NoteUpcoming St. Peter’s Events To Note    
ST. PETER'S PARISH CHURCH 

Episcopal Diocese of Virginia 

8400 St. Peter's Lane 

 New Kent, Virginia 23124-9633 

March 2012 
 9 Last Day for Submissions to April/May 2012  
   THE KEYS 
11 Daylight Saving Time Begins    
19 Vestry, 6:30 pm  
TBA Clopton Scholarship Committee Meeting  
  

February 2012 
 3 Chili Cook-off & Family Game Night  
  Cook-off at 6 pm, Games at 7 pm 
 4 Vestry Retreat, St John’s, West Point 
 5 Souper Bowl of Caring at 8:30 and  
  11 am services 
12 Sweetheart Breakfast, between the two services    
20 Church Office Closed for Presidents’ Day 
20 Vestry, 6:30 pm  
21 Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper, 6 pm 
22 Ash Wednesday, Liturgy of the Day, 7 pm 

April 2012 
 1 Clopton Scholarship Deadline 
 1 Craft/Bake Sale at 10am 
 5 Maundy Thursday, Liturgy of the Day, 7 pm 
 6 Good Friday 
   Morning Prayer, 8:30 am 
   Stations of the Cross, 12 Noon 
   Liturgy of the Day, 7 pm 
 7 Easter Egg Hunt, 2 pm 
 8 Easter Day 
  No Christian Education 
16 Vestry, 6:30 pm  
  


